
Congratulations to 

all of the students  

for their excellent 

efforts at the recent 

MSSN Swimming 

Carnival. Our boys 

and girls showed 

great determination 

and pride in every 

event and were, as 

always, wonderful 

representatives for 

our school and  

community.  

OneSchools 

Our collaboration 

with other small 

schools continues in 

2019. This term our 

students will be  

studying a combined 

science unit called 

‘mini-beasts’ and a 

shared study of the 

Roald  Dahl novel 

‘James and the Giant 

Peach’. 

Welcome back  

Mrs Smyth 

I’d like to offer a 

warm welcome  

back this week to 

Mrs Smyth who  

will again be an  

important part of our 

teaching team here at 

Hill End Public 

School. I am proud 

to say that our 

school has an  

incredible and stable 

group of highly  

experienced teachers 

and staff who all 

contribute towards 

our learning experi-

ences and the amaz-

ing school environ-

ment that is Hill End 

Public School. 

 

 Well Done! 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
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ATTACHMENTS 

 Library Van Calendar 

 Lunchbox Ideas 

ALSO AVAILABLE  

ON SKOOL LOOP 

To all our students who competed at the 

Mudgee Small School’s Swimming  

Carnival on Tuesday. See photos and 

results inside. Well done! 

Our newsletter  

community notice-

board. If you have 

something to share, 

just contact us at  

the school to have  

it placed in our  

newsletter. 
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In Class  

 T HE  GOLDE N QUI LL  

Swimming Carnival 

What a wonderful day we had at  

the Swimming Carnival on Tuesday.  

Thank you to our parents/carers for transporting and  

supporting the students on the day. 

Emily Mobbs: 1st breaststroke, 3rd backstroke  

Beth English: 3rd freestyle, 3rd breaststroke 

Charlotte Mobbs: Achievement  

Toby English: 2nd breaststroke, 3rd backstroke 

Lauchlan Miller: 1st freestyle, 3rd breaststroke,  

3rd backstroke Claire English:1st breaststroke,  

3rd freestyle, 3rd backstroke. 

All students swam longer races than last year. 

 

A busy week! English, 

Maths, Science, Music, 

Art, Robotics and Library. 

It’s all happening at  

Hill End Public School! 
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Little Diggers 
What a wonderful Friday afternoon for our first Little Diggers for 2019! Chelsea and Alex joined us for 

lunch with our students, then they enjoyed some art with Mr Grossett and Mrs Kimm. Later, everyone 

including Sarah and Brad had a lovely swim in the pool. We’re hoping that all our 

Diggers can join us next week for another fun filled learning afternoon.  

                   Fridays 1.00pm—3.00pm. 

Visitors 

AWARDS 
Student of  

the Week 

Charlotte Mobbs 

Citizenship 

Edmond English 

Give – aways from Hill End Public School 

2-drawer lockable filling cabinet in  

good condition. 2 new laptop computer 

bags. Give us a call on  6337 

8265 or come and see  

Mrs Shanahan in the office.  

Bob, Annie & Michelle popped in during the week to borrow 

from the Bathurst Library Depot. Trevor called in to do some 

printing. Don’t forget that HEPS is available for printing,  

faxing, internet etc for our community members and the  

Library Depot is also open during school hours for all your 

books, magazines and DVD’s.  

“An investment in 

knowledge pays the 

best dividends.” 

Benjamin Franklin 

Just a few of the 

DVD’s and books 

to choose from. 



History Snippet 

Hill End Public School  

Unique Location, Unique Education 

Tambaroora Street 
Hill End NSW 2850 
Phone: 02 6337 8265 
Fax: 02 6337 8307 
hillend-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.hillend-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
ABN: 17 151 009 178  

AUSTRALASIAN POST 18TH OCTOBER 1951 (courtesy Tony Power) 

We hope our 

readers will 

continue to  

enjoy our  

history snippets 

throughout the 

year. Please 

note that some 

articles are a 

bit hard to copy 

perfectly (for 

example the 

dark mark on 

this POST  

extract is old 

sticky tape 

which is  

impossible to 

remove) 

If anyone has 

any historical 

information for 

our page please 

don’t hesitate 

to send to us  

at the below 

addresses. 

 


